
ADA Parking During Special Events on the Illinois State University Campus
(This information pertains to ADA placards and/or ADA license plates.)

Thank you for your interest in attending events on the Illinois State University campus!
The Office of Parking and Transportation at Illinois State University would like to remind guests of the regulations governing the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) parking.

· In many areas of campus Illinois State University exceeds the minimum required amount of ADA spaces per parking lot, but ADA spaces are still limited. Once the designated spaces in any given area are full, ADA placard holders will be directed to the next available parking area. 

· Please do not assume that the ADA placard grants unrestricted parking privileges. Our parking attendants will do their best to provide you with an ADA space or direct you to the next closest parking area. Please follow instructions.

· ADA placards do not allow the holder to park in restricted areas. Parking on sidewalks, double parking, and parking in access aisles is strictly prohibited. 

· ADA placards are not transferrable. The authorized placard holder must be present and must enter or exit the vehicle at the time the placard is being used. (625 ILCS 5/11 – 1301.3(a-1)) This means that if you have dropped off the authorized placard holder, you as the non-disabled driver are not entitled to ADA parking privileges. If you choose to drop off the placard holder you will be asked to park remotely to free up spaces for ADA drivers.

· Event attendees must follow the parking lot attendant’s instructions. 


The Office of Parking and Transportation at Illinois State University strives to make your campus parking experience a positive one. In order to ensure access to ADA parking we recommend arriving at the venue as early as possible. 
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